

## CITY OF HENDERSON

240 S. Water Street P.O. Box 95050 Henderson, NV 89009-5050

December 16, 2021

Tyler Klimas, Executive Director Nevada Cannabis Compliance Board Grant Sawyer State Office Building 555 East Washington Avenue Las Vegas, Nevada 89706 By Email: CCBmeetings@ccb.nv.gov

SUBJECT:

Comments to the Proposed Amendments and/or Additions to the Nevada Cannabis Compliance Regulations (NCCRs) – For Consideration at the December 14, 2021, Cannabis Compliance Board Meeting

Dear Mr. Klimas,

The City of Henderson is submitting the following comments regarding the proposed amendments and/or additions to NCCR Regulations for the State of Nevada. The City of Henderson concurs with the comments provided by the Clark County Department of Environment and Sustainability, dated December 13, 2021.

In addition to the Department of Environment and Sustainability comments, the City of Henderson would like to provide the following comment on proposed Section 15.090.

15.090 Visibility of consumption. 1. A cannabis consumption lounge shall ensure that the display and consumption of any cannabis is not visible from outside of its premises. 2. A cannabis consumption lounge may have a consumption area outdoors under the following conditions: (a) The cannabis consumption lounge shall ensure that all cannabis is kept out of plain sight and is not visible from a public place without the use of optical aids, such as telescopes or binoculars, or aircraft; and (b) The cannabis consumption lounge shall ensure that the consumption area is surrounded by a sight-obscuring wall, fence, [hedge,] or other opaque or translucent barrier that also prevents cannabis products from being transferred to anyone outside the consumption area.

**Comment:** We would suggest removing the reference to hedge, as a hedge has the potential to allow for product to be transferred outside the consumption area.

Page 2 Tyler Klimas December 16, 2021

We hope the Nevada Cannabis Compliance Board agrees with our comment and suggestion, as well of those of the Clark County Department of Environment and Sustainability and incorporates the additional language in some way prior to the regulations being finalized.

If you have any questions, please contact me for further discussion.

Sincerely,

Lisa Corrado, AICP

Director of Community Development and Services

Sa Carodo